Millersburg Town Council Meeting August 26, 2020

The regular monthly meeting of the Millersburg Town Council held on Wednesday, August 26, 2020 at 5:00 PM at the Millersburg Town Hall.

In Attendance were:		
James Winkler	Council Member	\boxtimes
Dean Smith	Council Member	\boxtimes
Austin Turner	Council Member	
Alan Mackowiak	Marshal	
MacKenzie Taylor	Clerk/Treasurer	\boxtimes
Ben Eldridge	Utility Superintendent	
Matt King	Maintenance Director	
Tonya Jayburg	Park Board President	
	James Winkler Dean Smith Austin Turner Alan Mackowiak MacKenzie Taylor Ben Eldridge Matt King	James Winkler Council Member Dean Smith Council Member Austin Turner Council Member Alan Mackowiak Marshal MacKenzie Taylor Clerk/Treasurer Ben Eldridge Utility Superintendent Matt King Maintenance Director

Convene: 5:00 PM - Jim Winkler called the meeting to order.

A motion was made by Jim Winkler to approve the minutes for Wednesday, August 12, 2020 The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

- I. Water Superintendent
 - · No Water Related Items.
- II. Waste Water Superintendent
- III. Community Development
 - No Community Development Related Items.
- IV. Maintenance Director
- V. Marshal

No Marshal Related Items.

- VI. Park
 - Jim said he has been noticing a lot of Amish families that are renting the park. On one of the evenings, there was a plane that was dropping candy bars down to the children. —Youth Football has been using the park for practices.

VII. Clerk/Treasurer

- Jim signed the Pay App Schedule Two for R Yoder's construction on the new Town Hall and Police Station.
- The Notice to the Taxpayers of Additional Appropriations was announced. The
 appropriations being asked for is \$5,500.00 for the Park Non Reverting. There were no
 objections and the Ordinance will be signed at the next Council Meeting September 9th.
- Bank Rec for the month of July was completed with Char and is balanced.

VIII Old Business

- Rick Pharis is trying to get things back on track with the new Town Hall and Police Station. There have been drainage issues. When Rick's boss Lou, was first looking at drainage, he was trying to keep the cost down so no streets would be cut up. Within putting some numbers together, they got transposed onto other papers, R Yoder was able to catch the mistake. The numbers have been corrected. Kevin from R Yoder says the plans are still kind of short, so Rick had an inspector on the site today, Wednesday August 26th. Rick is working on ironing out the measurements so they get done accurately.
- The color scheme was decided on, packet C was chosen.
- Rick will be bringing the Demolition Documents to the next meeting.
- Nate from R Yoder called and sincerely apologized to Jim about the many issues there have been
 with the new building. Nate assured him there will be walls up by the end of this week.

Millersburg Town Council Meeting August 26, 2020

- Tomorrow at 6:00pm there will be the first meeting for the Steering Committee. This will be an
 introductory meeting about the Millersburg Comprehensive Plan over the next five years.
- Quotes were received back from Niblock and Reith Riley about paving the roads in Millersburg.
 Reith Riley was the lowest bid at a cost of \$195,432.00. Since the Community Crossings Grant was lost and it's unsure if there will be another for next year. Jim made the motion to approve getting the roads redone and the Town paying for it out of EDIT. Dean Smith seconded the motion.

IX. New Business

Greg Hughes whom lives on Blessing Street voiced his concerns about loud music and foul language coming from the basketball courts. The language and music has gotten so bad, he doesn't feel comfortable letting his child go out and play. The cops have been called numerous times, and they quiet down a little, but then they cycle this habit again. The middle-aged teens at the basketball courts have even taunted the family about calling the cops again. Greg and his family are seeking help with how to resolve this issue. There is a possibility that the Noise Ordinance could be enfored and also ban the middle-aged teens from the Park. Ray Rodriguez and Alan Mackowiak are aware of the situation. Jim suggests posting signs at the park and is willingly to go down and speak to the middle-aged teens himself if the problem continues to arise.

Delores Thomas was here on behalf of the possibility of creating a Chicken Ordinance. Jim spoke with a woman who has chickens. She expressed that with three chickens, you'd be lucky to get one or two eggs a day. Jim is not in favor of allowing chickens, he fears this will be a doorway in for other animals. Dean Smith said he pulls both ways and would like to receive more public feedback. MacKenzie will create a Town Notice and post them around Millersburg, as well as on the Town Website and Facebook page. This has been tabled until the next meeting on Wednesday Septemeber 9th, 2020.

Jim Winkler made a motion to pay bills. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

Jim Winkler made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

Adjourn: 6:00

MacKenzie Taylor Clerk Treasurer

Attest:

James Winkler Council President